P. 0. Box 1157
Hobbs, New Mexfco 88240

June 27, 1980

Texaco, Inc.
P. 0. Box 3109
Midland, Texas 79701

Gentlemen:

A recent test indicated that a commumication Problem exists 1in

your No. 4 Falpy well, located in the SWy sec. 8, T. 22 5., R. 37 E.,
on Federal lease Las Cruces 033706 (b). Also, a letter of

June 12, 198p from Gulf 04] Exploration and Production Company to
Texaco, Inc. advises that responsibility for the well (also known as
the South Penrose Skelly Unit No. 179) to be transferred to Texaco.

Please submit your Proposed workover Procedure to this office for
approval. The work should be completed no later than August 1, 1980.

Sincere]y yours,

(Orig. Sgd.) J. w. LONG

Jerry W, Long
District Supervisor

cc:  NMOCD






